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BIRABAN PUBLIC SCHOOL P&C MEETING


DATE: 
                     03/Feb/2023
IN ATTENDENCE: 
L Edwards ,J McLachlan ,K Tindall , K Thomas ,H Brennan ,B Stubbs ,   F Anderson, N Paterson, A White, T Poor
STAFF:
 

A Pattison
APOLOGIES: 
J O’Conner
MEETING OPENED: 
12.34pm
 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING READ & ACCEPTED:


PASSED -  
K Thomas

SECONDED -   L Edwards
CORRESPONDENCE IN:  
Promotional flyers for Mother’s day
TREASURERS REPORT:      See Reports
CANTEEN REPORT:             See Reports                  

FUNDRAISING REPORT:  See Reports
‘
UNIFORM SHOP REPORT: See Reports
YMCA OOSH REPORT:  
Have all permanent staff now, no agency staff. 

Numbers are only 25 kids a day, needing more kids 

Lease ends at the end of October, HR won’t renew lease if numbers can’t get up to double to what they are now. 


Funding has been applied for to get additional staff for special needs kids

As of Yesterday (02/02/23) staff has been cut back to 3 a day

PRINCIPALS REPORT: 
Welcome back to 2023, the start of the year has started off very calm. 
Miss Leonard will be the contact for fundraisers.

There are dates set for Year 6 Fundraisers for the year 

· 27Th March – TBA (Year 6 will choose a Fundraiser)

· 16th June – TBA ( Year 6 will choose a Fundraiser) 

· 23rd July – PJ Day 

· 21st September – Talk like a pirate day (kids will dress up as Pirates) 

· 20th October – TBA (Year 6 will choose a Fundraiser) 

Harmony Week will run from 20th March to 24th March – School with have activities on during the week
Easter Hat Parade – 6th April 

Mother’s Day (Event TBA) – 12th May

Naidoc Week – 2nd July to 9th July 

Education Week – 31st July to 4th August 

Book Week / Book Fair – 25th August 

Father’s day Breakfast – 1st September

Grandparents/ Friends Day – 27th October

Carols – 15th December (will be held at school) 

Camp to Bathurst will be in Term 3 for Year 4 to 6 

Swimming Carnival – 15th February at Toronto Swim Centre- Year 2 and up (if turning 8 this year) 

Parents to sign up to Sentral (App), Will be used for Notes, Payments, Messages etc.  Dojo will no longer be used by Staff. 

There will be a Competition for the students to design the new logo for the House Teams

Our Attendance rate is currently 36%, attendance rate should be 90% that is a lot of students not learning. Need a plan to get kids coming to school. Messages and Facebook posts will be made on how important it is for students to be at school. Weekly celebration for attendance. If child comes to school on their birthday they will get a FREE Lunch to the value of $5 from the canteen.
Students who need to leave school for appointments with doctors , speech therapist or anything else helping them they will be given a flexible education day. 
New signs around the school were put up over the holidays as well as the new sign out the front. 

There is now veranda out the back of the 4 support classes, with a roof to come. The supports will have tables and chairs out there for students in those classes. There are also internal doors between Miss Leonard’s and Mrs Bellwood’s Classrooms and Mrs Wells and Mrs Watsford/Miss Conley’s classrooms. 

School have secured some funding for Occupational and speech therapist one day a week, will be working with the infants students who don’t have ndis funding. 

School counsellor will be back working on Monday’s

Enrolment numbers are currently 155, 6 kids have left this year

BUSINESS ARISING: Fete budget – hold over / Special Meeting
Key card Fundraisers – Australia Post card of $500 for purchases using tap 

Shares – Hold over Nicole will speak to Jeff 

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Fete – We need more helpers to help out on the day, need to Promote for helpers on Facebook etc. Will now be a mini fete/ Market. 

Need Food Vans / Coffee Vans (need to advertise for someone who can gives us percentage/commission on the day) Scouts are all ready to attend. 

Second hand uniforms will be all donated to the school to use
There are old styles t-shirts in the uniform shop can be sold for $15

Brand new Shoes / second hand shoes will be donated to school to use. 

Hats will stay how they are ,all students to wear a school hat
Kindy’s Mum morning tea will be brought up again closer to end of the year. 

Lunchtime sport for infants, there is two sport sheds one of infants and one for the primary they both have access to soccer balls etc. Primary can go up to the infant’s area to play at lunch and recess; infants can’t go down to primary area 

Students eat out the front of their classroom or near their rooms and then they can go and play after they have eaten. 

Working bee – Soil needs to be spread around the trees. 

We need to purchase a hose 

Seek donations for rocks 

Students will all plant a tree. 

Working bee, Time and date TBA will have a bbq afterwards. 
NEXT MEETING:      10/Mar/23                   MEETING CLOSED: 2.08pm
AGM MEETING:       10/Mar/23
